
 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
SCHUYLKILL TOWNSHIP 
75 WALNUT STREET  
MARY-D, PA   17952 
 
The Regular meeting of the Supervisors of Schuylkill Township was held on Monday, July 2nd, 2018 in the 
Municipal Building. Those present included Charles Fayash, Charles Hosler, and Frank Fabrizio. The Pledge of 
the Allegiance was recited. 
Charles Hosler made a motion to approve the June’s Regular Meeting Minutes. 2nd Fayash. All approved. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
$418,887.86 total in bank accounts. Charles Fayash made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report pending 
audit. 2nd Hosler. All approved. 
 
Answers to Last Month’s Public Questions- None 
Public comment on agenda items only – None 
 
Police Report – 14 total calls for June.  Megan’s law issue for Middleport, 8 traffic citations (intersection at 209 
Schuylkill Township), burning complaint, theft, parking complaint, domestic, false alarm, trespassing behind 
the Brockton cemetery – Reading Anthracite’s property.  DiMarco stated he contacted Reading Anthracite 
about securing area possibly with a gate.  Reading Anthracite told him they would send someone to check it out.   
 
Code Enforcement Report – Another ordinance letter was sent out for Piersol Street in Reevesdale.  Property on  
Dodson Street he has started cleaning up.  DiMarco stated he spoke to Plachko’s office about the ordinance and 
giving people time to clean up the area and that the high grass is a separate issue.  They can be cited on the high 
grass separately.  Baranko questioned on whether our township had the quality of life ordinance and DiMarco 
stated no.  DiMarco questioned that he had given resident a letter about the junk cars, debris, and high grass 
then the resident moves some of the cars but doesn’t cut grass and he wanted to be sure he could cite them 
under a different subsection if needed.  Neighbors asked about the other property (44).  DiMarco stated he 
would look into it. 
 
Road master Report- Hosler stated that maintenance removed grass and leaves from drains on old 209, cut 
roadsides, removed fallen trees, hung more flags, filled potholes, building and shop maintenance, trimmed trees, 
and preventative maintenance on mower. 
 
Solicitors Report-Baranko stated that minor changes were made to Ordinance 2-2018 and it was advertised 
therefore it is ready to go. 
 
Zoning Report- None 
 
Committee Report- 
Council of Government-none; Tax Collection Committee – none; Eastern Schuylkill Recreation Committee –
none 
 
Communications:  Karen Zawada left a message that on July 6th a person will be coming to take pictures of the 
salt shed building for advertisement purposes and she wanted to give the township a heads up.  CDBG is taking 
applications through September 7, 2018 for funding consideration.  The township could contact Gary Bender or 
Michelle O’Connell with any questions regarding eligible projects.  Letter from Emily Barrett regarding a 
service project TIREd of Litter.  Emily proposed upcycling some of the tires that were littered in the township 
by painting them then distribute them to local places such as the park etc.  Emily wanted the boards approval to 



move forward with her service project.  The board thought it was a good idea.  Magnani questioned if the 
township would be receiving any compensation for the Zawada pictures.  The answer was no. 
 
Old Business- none 
 
New Business- Hosler made a motion to approve Ordinance 2-2018 amendment to garbage ordinance.  2nd 
Fabrizio.  All approved.  Fire Company merger letter for 9-1-1 was requested by Khris Fessler.  
 
Public Comment  
Rich Magnani, Brockton, asked about the state fixing the road after using it for the detour.  Hosler stated that if 
the road is worse than it was before the detour then they will fix it. 
 
Fayash made a motion to adjourn the meeting. 2nd Hosler.  All approved. 
 
Adjourned    
Attest: Colleen Barrett 
 


